

Oak Canyon Jr. High 4-H Afterschool Jenna Baker- Site Coordinator (703) 732 - 7190 jennifer.baker@byu.edu



Dear Students and Parents,

I am the new Afterschool Site Coordinator at Oak Canyon Jr. High for the 4-H afterschool program. I understand that the 4-H clubs at Oak Canyon have been fun learning opportunities. Thank you to all the students and parents who have made it a success in the past.

This letter is to inform you that general county registration for a year of school and county 4-H activities is only \$5. You will receive a T-shirt during the first week of clubs, when you have registered and paid this fee. You may sign up now for this registration at ut.4honline.com.

Our clubs will be starting on **September 2 at 2:30** p.m. in the lunchroom. We will have a 30 minute snack and homework help time. Then, the students will attend their classes for $1 \frac{1}{2}$ hours, at which time they will be released to walk home. If you would like to have them wait to be signed out by you, please let us know.

I am excited to work with each one of you and to give you/your kids an incredible year of afterschool programs. It provides activities and experiences that will build our youth. Thanks for your support and cooperation as we strive to help the students in our community.

This semester's clubs are as follows:

Mondays: Technical Engineering or Competitive Engineering

Tuesdays: Cooking I (easy recipes from scratch) Or Book Club/Merit Badge

Wednesdays: Pottery (using wheels)

Thursdays: Cooking II (more advanced recipes from scratch)

Fridays: Guitar Or Sports Or Babysitting kit/skills

Clubs run Monday through Friday

If you would like a parent handbook, you may click on the link above, or call or email me to send a hard copy home with your child. Please feel free to call or email me with any question or concerns.